

Dear Student,

Congratulations on securing a place on the **Protective Services** course at BCA. We look forward to working with you, developing your skills and preparing you for your future career.

As a new Protective Services student at BCA, or a returning student on a new course, there will be some costs associated with your study programme. Some of these costs are compulsory whilst others are optional, but would enhance your experience at BCA.

Uniform/Kit/PPE requirements & where/how to order

All Protective Service students will be required to purchase the compulsory BCA kit, which is appropriate to their programme. We try to keep all compulsory kit bundles to a minimum cost and then give the option for you to purchase additional items. Clean, practical kit must be brought in every day in the event lessons require practical participation.

Place your online kit order here www.clubwebshop.com/a-z/clubs/bca/club-bundles and select the Protective Services option. You will have to register and create an account before ordering. Please refer to the size guide and ensure that the sizes you order are correct. Once the kit has been personalised with the BCA logo, refunds/exchanges will not be permitted.

Returning students are very welcome to order another complete bundle, however, you will already have some kit from last year, so you may decide just to order a few additional items. Please email Nicky Cornelius, Curriculum Assistant nicky.cornelius@windsor-forest.ac.uk for the specific link to order individual items.

On days when you are not wearing a college uniform, students are expected to dress in a professional and appropriate manner, in line with the college dress code. This includes no revealing clothing e.g. crop tops, sports bras, vest tops or cycling shorts. Only black leggings will be allowed. All Protective Services students are required to wear black bottoms and tops on all days they are in attendance at college.

All students will be required to bring appropriate stationery and a notebook to all lessons. We advise students to purchase a ring binder folder to keep class notes and resources in, for future reference. BCA <u>does not</u> supply pens, pencils, rulers or notepads.



Health & Safety information e.g. no piercings, hair tied back etc

During practical lessons, long hair will need to be tied back and piercings/jewellery to be removed or covered for safety reasons. Chewing gum is not permitted in lessons.

Additional qualifications (where applicable) e.g. BHS / First Aid / Refereeing quals etc

Protective Service students may have the opportunity to complete additional qualifications as part of their study programme. The training for these qualifications will form part of the course syllabus, however, the actual exam will be optional and will incur an additional cost. We will notify you of any details relating to these courses as and when necessary.

Student expectations (Code of Conduct)

The expectation for all students is to conduct themselves in a manner that allows a respectful environment. All students will be required to read and sign the departmental specific Code of Conduct. We will go through this to ensure that our values are clear and can be adhered to at all times. This will also include arriving promptly for the start time of your lessons.

Locker Hire

The cost is £10.00 for the year. At the end of the year you will be required to return the key and ensure that the locker is clean, tidy & not damaged. Payable via PayMyStudent.

Trips

All Level 1 Sport, PS and OE students are required to pay £50.00 which will contribute towards the cost of the compulsory trips that you will participate in as part of your course.

All Level 2, Level 3, Year 1 & 2 Protective Service students are required to pay £220.00 which will contribute towards the cost of the compulsory expeditions and boot camp that you will participate in as part of your course. This payment will need to be made during the enrolment process.



Scan the QR code below to make your purchase:-



All Protective Service students will have the opportunity to attend additional trips and visits. These trips will be arranged throughout the academic year and letters will be sent out prior to the trip, outlining arrangements and costs. We will endeavour to ensure that these are offered at the lowest possible price.

Additional trip available:-

Ski Trip - we arrange an annual ski trip for students, which has previously taken us to Andorra, in February.

Please email Nicky Cornelius, Curriculum Assistant <u>nicky.cornelius@windsor-forest.ac.uk</u> to request more information and/or to express your interest in attending this trip.

<u>Food and Drink</u> - There are several food outlets and common room areas at BCA where food can be purchased via our PayMyStudent system and consumed. Please be aware that food and drink (except water) are not allowed in the classrooms.

<u>Bursary</u> - If you think that you may qualify for financial support to cover some of the costs associated with studying at BCA please ensure that you visit the Financial Support for Students section as you go through the enrolment process. Funding is available for the costs of transport (although a small contribution will need to be paid) and for Free School Meals. Eligibility is determined by household income.